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To Whom it May Concern: 

Consultation – Review of the Guidelines for the national psychology exam 

I am writing to provide my thoughts on the Psychology Board of Australia’s (the Board’s) consultation 
paper regarding the Guidelines for the national psychology examination (the Exam). My apologies for 
providing this feedback after the initial cut-off date of Friday, 31 March 2019. 

I am a firm believer in psychological assessment and the need for psychologists to be held to 
consistently high standards of performance and professionalism. I passionately believe such standards serve 
to protect the public and safeguard their warranted trust in our profession. I appreciate the care and deep 
thought that continues to be invested in the development of our professional standards and their effective 
and fair enforcement. 

I support the Psychology Board of Australia’s proposal to make permanent the higher education 
exemption from sitting the exam.  

My reasoning is that: 

1. Higher education psychology programs currently conduct a great deal of specialised and ongoing 
assessment that targets psychological competencies, in manners both specific to areas of practice 
and universal to all psychologists. The Australian Psychological Accreditation Council (APAC) 
accredits these programs regularly to ensure that all graduates consistently meet a high standard of 
performance across these competencies and can evidence their competence. 
 
The 2019 APAC standards have been established in line with the Health Practitioner Regulation 
National Law (including the Procedures for development of accreditation standards), the COAG 
principles for Best Practice Regulation, and the standards developed by the Forum of Health 
Professions Accreditation Councils. As such, I believe the current APAC standards will be sufficiently 
thorough and effective in providing a high and consistent standard of psychologist, equal to those 
pursuing the 4+2 or 5+1 pathways. 

2. Higher education programs include between 1,000 and 1,500 hours of supervised practice. The 
supervision of this practice must be conducted by accredited supervisors, with a majority of 
individual supervision, and students’ performance is measured against universal psychological 
competencies. 

3. Any changes to these assessment and supervision processes must weigh the additional level of 
protection offered by such changes against the resources required for their implementation. 
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